
GOVERNOR’S COMMISSION ON THE REFORM OF THE DEPARTMENT OF 
TRANSPORTATION 

 
Minutes 

Culture and People Working Group 
 

October 25, 2007  
 3:00 p.m. 

Commissioner’s Conference Room 
Department of Transportation  

Newington, CT 
 
 

Present:  Meredith Reuben, Commissioner Anne Gnazzo, William Sawch (telephonically), Vicki 
Arpin, Gale Mattison, Deputy Commissioner Albert Martin, Dr. Martin Anderson 
 
Absent: Larry McHugh 

I Call to Order 
 
Chairwoman Reuben called the meeting to order at 3:15 p.m. 
 

II Chairwoman’s Comments 
 

Chairwoman Reuben welcomed Dr. Martin Anderson to the meeting.  She thanked 
Commissioner Gnazzo, Dr. Anderson and Vicki Arpin for all their hard work on the employee 
survey. 
  

III Employee Survey  
 

Dr. Martin Anderson from the Department of Administrative Services provided a briefing on 
the OAS summary results.  He reported that 2,074 usable surveys were completed.  Of 
those, 789 were completed on-line and 1,285 were completed via paper surveys.   
 

IV Other Business 
 

The next meeting of the Culture and People Working Group is October 31, 2007 at 3pm in 
room 3137 at the Department of Transportation. 
 

V Adjournment 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:36 p.m.   


